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We recently received our latest Archdiocese of Birmingham Section 48

Inspection and are extremely proud to say that we were judged as

‘outstanding’ in all three areas – Catholic Life, Religious Education and

Collective Worship.

Even more pleasing was the fact that this marked our third consecutive

Section 48 outstanding judgement, each 5 years apart.

Many congratulations to our whole community for this outstanding

achievement.



THE SEASON OF ADVENT

As a whole school com

Happy New Year!

As a whole school community we have fully embraced the Season of Advent

with Advent Assemblies, Chapel Liturgies, Reconciliation Services and

transforming our entrance foyer.

Advent is a time of expectant waiting, hopeful anticipation and cheerful

preparation…ready to welcome a special guest, Jesus.





OUTREACH WORK

Our Christmas Appeal for 2021 once again focused on supporting the Home

for Good Appeal, with our outreach work going towards helping children in

care.

After an initial assembly launch by Ms Parsons our Christmas stocking

contribution gathered momentum with Mr. James coordinating the collation

of over 100 full stockings for this worthy cause.



Once again this year our Carol Service had to be a virtual one with all of the

hymns, readings and musical pieces being pre-recorded. A big thank you to

Mrs Thomas, Mr Bryant and Mr. Long for bringing this all together.

Hopefully our Carol Service in December 2022 will be able to revert back to its

usual format with a hall full of appreciative family and friends.



HEAD BOY AND HEAD GIRL
Collective Worship

Our new Head Boy, Patrick Kennedy, and our new Head Girl, Lilia Barley, model

making the sign of the cross at the start and end of every tutor group

collective act of worship on a daily basis



NOVEMBER

THE MONTH OF REMEMBRANCE





INTER FAITH WEEK

Students in RE lessons and tutor time experienced a range of resources during

Inter-Faith Week and many interesting and informative discussions were held.



Our Catholic Life student voice team met again this term to discuss a range of

agenda items. These included the 2021/2022 Catholic life calendar and all of

the Catholic Life/Religious Education/Collective Worship planning documents.

Our four Key Stage 4 Chaplaincy prefects escorted the lead Section 48

inspector on a tour of the school and were magnificent ambassadors for our

whole community.



COP 26

The 2021 United Nations Climate Change Conference took place recently in

Glasgow.

All tutor groups were issued with a range of resources to work through to help

them gain a deeper understanding of all the important world-wide issues that

COP 26 were looking to address.





ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY

Thanks to Mrs Ball, our Youth SVP group continues to flourish.

We recently received a visit from Marie Yates, the chairperson for SVP at Our
Lady Queen of Peace and she spoke to our group about making and sending
Christmas cards to the lonely and housebound in the local area this Christmas.

The group, which is now over 30 in number, also made arrangements to
support the local food Bank at St. George’s.

Finally, our SVP have also recently voted on their new leadership positions
which are as follows -

President: Martha Dobson
Vice President: Summer Shaw
Finance Officer: Eddy Perry
Marketing Director: Jenny Webb
Secretary: Shehnai Fowler
Worship Leader: Luba Lubagakene

Congratulations to all of these students

and a big thank you to the whole team

for their tremendous outreach work.



FINAL PRAYER

Finally, we wish all of the Blessed Edward Oldcorne family
a joyful and holy Christmas.

A.M.D.G. – For the Greater Glory of God


